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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council held a special meeting on Monday, January 25, 1999
at 9:00 a.m. in the Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Councillors present were: Ralph Groening, Leo Kornelson, Barry
Fraese, Denis Robert, Sieg Neumann, Stan Siemens.

The purpose of this special meeting was to continue the agenda
from the January 13, 1999 regular meeting.

At the start of the meeting, Council discussed at some length
the situation of the Aubigny Hall. The Community is working
towards building a new community hall as their previous hall
was destroyed in the 1997 flood. There is a difficult situation
of finances for such an undertaking. These aspects were
discussed by Council, the MEMO funds paid, the insurance and
MEMO moneys collected by the Church, Provincial grant programs.
The Community will be making contacts towards this project

and will be advising Council of its findings.

Council also discussed the situation of the St. Plerre
Veterinary Board. It was felt by Council that the Board be
notified of our withdrawal and that we believe our withdrawal
is effective as of December 31, 1998.

Mr. Don Harder, Public Works Foreman, then met with Council.
He advised Council that in 1997 we undertook 459 miles of
drainage ditch work and in 1998 we completed 331 miles of
drainage ditch work. He is currently working on a map of the
municipality with all the drainage on it.

The mail boxes along the roads are always a problem for the
graders and mowers and they are especially so in the winter
time for snow plowing.

We have very few culverts in stock and we need to place our
1999 order very soon to obtain a reasonable discount.

Our Equipment Committee located a 1979 Cat track loader at
Powell Equipment. This unit has 3800 hours and a 4 in 1 bucket
and an asking price of $29,000.00.

A meeting should be held soon with the Employee Relations
Committee to discuss the call back of employees, as well as
who is returning and when employees would be returning to work.
He provided Council with a listing of our equipment with the
amount of hours on each machine.

He indicated that he plans to have Mr. Andy Friesen as acting
foreman while he is on holidays.

Mr. Dennis Schindler, representing the Valley Ag. Society,
then met with Council. He wanted to give Council a quick
overview of what the Ag Society is and what it does. There

is a 15 member Board of Directors and they are responsible
for the operation of the Big "M" Rec Centre, Ag Expo, the
Manitoba Stampede. In 1998, they had revenue of $665,000.00
and expenses of $740,000.00, and for the future, there is a
need to generate funds for the Society. There has been an
increase in repairs and maintenance and also in advertising
expenses.

They are attempting to increase revenues by attempting to bring
in new activities to the facilities. They have increased the
ticket prices to the stampede for 1999. Select Shows of Garson
will be the midway at the 1999 stampede.

The Board and the Management has recently been reorganized

and they believe that this reorganization will show positive
results. They still have outstanding loans in the amount of
$130,000.00. Their main aim at this time is to be a balanced
budget for the Society.

Council then recessed for lunch at 12:05 p.m. and reconvened
at 1:05 p.m.





[image: image2.png]Friesen
Interim
Foreman

Grant-in-
Aid Street]

Grant-in-
Aid Street
Request

Accounts

- 2 - January 25, 1999

Following lunch, Reeve Herm Martens excused himself from the
meeting for a short period of time to attend to personal
matters.

Deputy-Reeve Ralph Groening then chaired the meeting.

At this point in the meeting, there was discussion concerning
the meeting in Sperling on January 27, 1999 regarding the issue
of the petition for the area to annex to the R. M. of Dufferin.

Reeve Herm Martens then returned to the meeting at approximately
2:00 p.m.

Council discussed the Rosenort Landfill situation and the
dumping fees being charged and the costs sharing arrangement.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Barry Fraese:
#18/99. Resolved that Mr. Andy Friesen be appointed as interim
Foreman while Mr. Don Harder is on Holidays from January 30
to February 14, 1999.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#19/99. Whereas the Province of Manitoba has requested our
listing for the Grant-in-Aid Street Program work;
And Whereas the R. M. of Morris has 1st Street, 3rd Street,
5th Street and Reimer Street in Lowe Farm, Manitoba which are
grant-in-aid streets;
And Whereas the R. M. of Morris has a portion of Waddell Street
and New Street in Sperling, Manitoba which are Grant-in-Aid
Streets;
And Whereas a portion of road at Riverside is also a
Grant-in-Aid Street;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris does now
apply for Grant-in-Aid Street work which is to consist of
Calcium dust control, watering, etc. on the above mentioned
streets for the year 1999 and the total costs for the streets
in Lowe Farm is to be $2,700.00 and the total costs of the
street in Sperling is to be $2,400.00 and the total cost of
the road in Riverside is $1,000.00.

Carried. For 7

Against 0

Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Denis Robert:
#20/99. Resolved that the Department of Highways be requested
to investigate and include Main Street from Waddell Street
to Station Steet in Sperling, Manitoba as a qualified street
under the Grant-in-Aid Street Program.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Denis Robert:
#21/99. Resolved that we authorize payment of the following
1998 accounts:

Pembina Valley Water Co-op $9,506.42
Howard Brown 88.22
Manitoba Hydro 698.11
Liquid Air 23.25
Enviro Test Laboratories 40.73
J & I Farm Service 501.50
Public Schools Finance Ed. 3,205.31
Red River School Div. 1,269.28
Rhineland School Div. 83.02
Morris Macdonald School Div. 8,939.69
Midland School Div. 1,177.37
Lowe Farm Centennial Committee $5,273.00
Carried. For 7

Against O
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Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Barry Fraese:
#22/99. Resolved that we authorize payment to the R. M. of
Whitewater as a Committee expense allocation for the Morris/
Elgin Rail Line Committee in the amount of $100.00.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Sieg Neumann:
#23/99. Resolved that the 1999 budget for the Morris Montcalm
Weed Control District be now approved as presented.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Sieg Neumann, Seconded by Leo Kornelson:
#24/99. Whereas Bill and Rosalie Fulford have requested use
of the road allowance south of River Lot 337 bordering on their
property and which road allowance is to be used for dyke
construction protection for their property;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris approves
this project and their proposed use of this road allowance
and that it be their responsibility to maintain the dyke and
that they not affect the south ditch.

Carried. For 7

Against 0

Council then held a lengthy discussion on the proposed new
water rates for Lowe Farm and Rosenort. The various aspects
of the proposed rates the percentage increases were all under
review and it was decided to bring the matter to the meeting
on February 10, 1999.

Moved by Denis Robert, Seconded by Barry Fraese:
#25/99. Resolved that we authorize an offer to Powell Equipment
in the amount of $25,000.00 for a used 931 Cat Crawler Loader
unit.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Barry Fraese, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#26/99. Resolved that we authorize the purchase of 8 council
chamber chairs at a costs of approximately $350.00 each.
Carried. For 7
Against O

Moved by Stan Siemens:
That this special meeting be now adjourned at 6:00 p.m.
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